
 

 

                                                                        

  

  

          

 
   Franklin-Hart County Airport Authority 

823 Airport Rd 

Canon, GA 30520 

 

April 17, 2024       

 

Franklin Hart Airport Authority 
Regular Meeting 

Minutes 
• 2:00 PM Call to Order 

• Chairman Addison called the meeting to order at 2:00 PM 

• Establishment of Quorum 
• Attendees: Eddie Addison (Chairman), Mike Ward (Vice-Chairman), Kevin 

McCraney (Secretary/Treasurer), Woodson McFarlin, Jonathan “Bo” Rowland 
• Absent: Johnny Coxx  
• Guests: Kenny Smith 

• Prayer 
• Mike Ward voiced a prayer. 

• Pledge of Allegiance 
• Mike Ward led us in the Pledge of Allegiance. 

• Approve Agenda 
• Kevin McCraney made a motion to approve the agenda, seconded by Bo Row-

land, passed unanimously. 

• Recognition of Mark Brown 
• Chairman Addison discussed the recent passing of Mark Brown. He was a 

friend to all at the airport and will be greatly missed. His name has been added 
to the monument near the flagpole at the FBO. A celebration of life will probably 
be held later this year at the airport. 

• Executive Session 
• Bo Rowland made a motion to enter Executive Session to discuss matters of 

real estate and possible litigation. Seconded by Woodson McFarlin, passed 
unanimously. 

• Bo Rowland made a motion to resume the regular session, seconded by Wood-
son McFarlin, passed unanimously. 

• Action Item – Bo Rowland made a motion to issue a letter, drafted by an attor-
ney, to Franklin County describing their requirements for insurance coverage at 
the airport. Seconded by Woodson McFarlin, passed unanimously. 

• Secretary Report 



 

 

• Approve Minutes from January 24, 2024 Meeting – Motion to approve by Wood-
son McFarlin, seconded by Mike Ward, passed unanimously. 

• Treasurer Update 
• Kevin McCraney reviewed financial statements from January and February 

2024. March 2024 financials were not available at the time of this meeting. 
• Chairman Addison discussed the financial health of the airport.  

• Old Business 

• Runway Lighting and Rehabilitation Project – McCraney and Addison shared 
that the project was complete and the PAPIs have been certified by the FAA. 
One more pay request should be coming from Croy. Billing issues with Croy 
were also discussed. 

• Resurfacing Scope of Work - IFE Requirements. Deadline to submit IFE (Inde-
pendent Fee Evaluation) for this year was allowed to pass due to upcoming En-
gineering Firm RFP and will execute next year. 

• Engineering Firm RFP – Croy’s contract expires this month. Bo Rowland made 
a motion to start the RFP process with assistance from Danny Doyle (GDOT), 
seconded by Woodson McFarlin, passed unanimously. 

• 2024 Term Expirations – Rowland and McFarlin’s terms expire at the end of 
June. Chairman Addison encouraged both to reach out to the Franklin County 
Board of Commissioners and express their desire to be reappointed to the au-
thority along with filling out the needed applications. Hart County has reached 
out to us for input on filling the vacancy created by the passing of Mark Brown. 

• Airport Policy Discussion – Chairman Addison submitted the policy to GDOT 
earlier this year. Cody Dupre (GDOT) responded with a copy of the Pickens 
County airport policy and asked us to use it as a template. Chairman Addison 
said he will draft another copy using their template. 

• New Business 
• Animals in the FBO – concerns with pets/animals being brought into the FBO 

have been voiced to the authority. Chairman Addison will check with legal coun-
sel to see what restrictions we are allowed to apply. 

• Annual Airport Inspection – Alan Hood (GDOT) recently completed our annual 
inspection and commented it was one of the best he had seen at 18A. Many im-
provements have been made since last year’s inspection. Mike Ward will inves-
tigate having the remaining trees removed on the report. Kevin McCraney will 
investigate filing an exemption form to remove concerns with high ground on the 
northwest corner of the airport property. 

• Fencing – Chairman Addison shared with have been notified by GDOT of an 
additional $47,000 that can be used for fencing repairs and installation. We will 
be seeking bids soon.  

• Adjourn – Bo Rowland made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Kevin McCraney, 

passed unanimously. Meeting adjourned at 3:40 PM. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

Certificate of Secretary  

 

I certify that I am the duly elected and acting secretary of the Franklin-Hart Airport Au-

thority, 823 Airport Rd., Canon, GA 30520; that these minutes were approved by a ma-

jority vote at a meeting consisting of a quorum of the authority members on the date 

listed below. 

 

Approved Date: _  August 8,2024      _              

 

        

 

____                                   _____________ 

 

 

J. Kevin McCraney 

Secretary/Treasurer 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 


